
MINISTERIAL INFORMATION REQUEST 

MB20-000465 
Date Sent to MO:12/02/20 

MINISTER: Richard Colbeck 

Issue: Cowper Female Facilities and Water Safety Program 

Response: 

We can confirm that the funding recipient is the Coffs Harbour City Council for the Sportz 
Central Upgrade project under the Female Facilities and Water Safety Stream.   

$6.3 million will be provided to the Council for the upgrade and expansion of the facility to 
provide an additional basketball court, provision of new accessible and female friendly 
amenities for player and officials and other minor building upgrades and works. 

The Department is currently waiting for the Coffs Harbour City Council to provide further 
information, which will allow the negotiation of a grant agreement. The grant agreement 
will outline key deliverables and milestones, and the timing of funding from the 
Department.  

No funds will be paid until a grant agreement has been signed by both the Committee and 
the Department.   

When the funding agreement has been negotiated and executed the Council will be required 
to report progress to the Department against the delivery of project milestones.   

FOI 2329 Document 9 Page 1 of 2

THIS D
OCUMENT H

AS BEEN R
ELE

ASED U
NDER  

THE FREEDOM O
F IN

FORMATIO
N ACT 19

82
 (C

TH) 

BY THE D
EPARTMENT O

F H
EALT

H



Minister Richard Colbeck 

PDR Number MB20-000465 

Issue ***URGENT NEXT DAY TURNAROUND** MIR: COWPER 
Female Facilities and Water Safety Program 

Contact Officer Brett Cox 
(02) 6289 9841

Clearance Officer Sharon McCarter 
(02) 6289 1630

Division/Branch Health Grants and Network Division 
Adviser/DLO Comments: 

Return for 

Redraft 
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